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 Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ Standards and 
Training 

                                      (KSCPOST) 
 

Commission Meeting Minutes 
                                      Held at KS-CPOST – 1999 N.  Amidon, Ste. 350 

Wichita, KS 
  February 17, 2021 

  9:00 am 
 
Attendees: 

KSCPOST Members Present KSCPOST Staff 

Chair Brandon J. Johnson Gary Steed, Executive Director 

Commissioner Tim Bauer Michelle Meier, Counsel 
Commissioner Jeff Herrig  
Commissioner Jeffrey Hooper KLETC Staff 
Commissioner Don Scheibler Darin Beck, Executive Director 
Commissioner Roger Soldan Ron Gould, Deputy Executive Director 
  
Absent: Legislative Liaison 
Commissioner Angell Ed Klumpp 
Commissioner Bundy  
Commissioner Jones  
Commissioner Presley  
Commissioner Kirk Thompson  
  

 

The public KS-CPOST Commission meeting was held via Microsoft Teams Meeting and was 
called to order at 9:00 am by Chair Brandon J. Johnson.  Executive Director Gary Steed 
conducted a roll call of commissioners in attendance, along with KS-CPOST and KLETC staff in 
attendance listed above. 

KS-CPOST Counsel, Michelle Meier, brought up for discussion four amendments to Senate Bill 
247, asking for direction as to whether or not the commission would like testimony submitted 
on these amendments.     
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Motion 2021 M 03 was made to submit neutral written testimony on SB 247, specifically New 
Section 1(a), supporting mandatory central registry check; suggesting alternate language that 
the check should be before applicant is hired rather than interviewed; indicating that the 
language regarding “any other available registry” is vague.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Motion 2021 M 04 was made to submit neutral written testimony on SB 247, specifically New 
Section 1(b), indicating that this legislation allows agency heads to make determinations that 
are within CPOST purview and those decisions should be left with CPOST; pointing out the 
potential negative impact on information reporting from agencies to CPOST.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 

Motion 2021 M 05 was made by Commissioner Scheibler not to submit testimony regarding 
the amendment contained on page 2, lines 37 – 39 of SB 247.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 

Motion 2021 M 06 was made by Commissioner Scheibler to submit neutral written testimony 
on SB 247, specifically on page 4, lines 34 – 35, requesting that line 34 be amended to include 
the words “except as required for training purposes” after “in the line of duty”; requesting that 
“the firearms” in line 34 be amended to “a firearms”; requesting that the words “and 
administered” on line 35 be stricken.  Chair Johnson seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously. 

Motion 2021 M 07 was made by Commissioner Herrig to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner 
Scheibler seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

 


